#### Life and Work - January 21, 2024

### We accept the following donation to the Cemetery Fund:

\* In loving memory of Mother, Mildred Blackwood, Sister Ida Dowden, and Brother Walter Blackwood Jr from Lorna Jamieson

### We accept the following donation to the Memorial Fund:

- \* In loving memory of Harvey Weir from George and Jean White
- \* In memory of Harvey Weir from Jack and Florence Head
- \* In memory of Harvey Weir From Linda and Charlie Babstock
- \* In memory of Harvey Weir From Clyde and Brenda Flight

# We accept the following donation to the General Fund:

- \* In memory of Harvey Weir from Aubrey and Ruby Hill
- \* In memory of Harvey Weir from Menetha and Sid Dyke

## We accept the following donation to the Music Program:

- \* In memory of Harvey Wier from Kenneth and Phyllis Parsons
- \* In memory of Roly Hillyard from the Senior Choir

**Coffee Hour/Fellowship Time:** Due to scheduling conflicts, there will be no coffee hour/get together after the Worship service today, Sunday, January 21.

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity Service, Sunday, January 21 at 2:30 pm at The Salvation Army Citadel on Adam's Avenue: Each year, January 18 through to January 25 is the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, a time to focus on what Christians share in common across denominations. As a uniting denomination, we not only pray for unity but actively seek to work with others. In that spirit, why not attend the Christian Unity service to be held at The Salvation Army Citadel, Adam's Avenue this Sunday. Major Lorne Pritchett is the guest speaker. The theme for this year's Week of Prayer is "You shall love the Lord your God...and your neighbor as yourself)." (Luke 10:27)

Lenten Book Study: Lent is less than a month away so it's time to think of a prayerful practice to take on. Why not read Act/Fast, a devotional focused on love for the environment and climate action written by a number of United Church and other leaders, including Rev. James. Each day there is a reflection to read and a prayerful activity to do. We will come together once a week via Zoom to discuss what we learned and experienced. If you plan to take part in the study or just read the book on your own, please email Stephanie (<a href="mailto:info@stjamesuc.org">info@stjamesuc.org</a>) by January 30. We get a 20% discount if we order 5 or more, plus orders of over \$100 qualify for free shipping. Look at Lent from a different perspective by deepening your love for the environment along with your commitment to climate action.

A One Time Bible Study: Rev. James needs help with a course on Anti-racist Preaching and Community Engagement. He is looking for a diverse group of people to reflect on a bible passage with him. It would be a one time gathering over Zoom in the las t week of January, date decided by participants.

**CPR Training for AED Machine:** We will be holding a training/retraining session for St. James current registered users for CPR/AED at The Health Sciences Centre, Main Hallway, room 2J619 on Saturday, February 10 @ 10:00 am - 12:30 noon.

If you are interested in participating in a NEW Training session and becoming an attendant for St. James can you please contact Susan Pike by email <a href="mailto:susanpike@warp.nfld.net">susanpike@warp.nfld.net</a> or 576-0703 by February 5th to ensure we have space for all participants. Training is certified by The Heart and Stroke Foundation and is certified for two years.

### We Value Your Membership at St. James!!!

If you would like to become a full member of St. James Congregation we would be honoured to Welcome you!!

Have Questions? Unsure of your current status with the church?

I can help you and would love to chat with you to help you determine your status and become a Full Member of our Congregation.

Please contact me: Susan Pike 576-0703 or by email <a href="mailto:susanpike@warp.nfld.net">susanpike@warp.nfld.net</a> or the church office.